
ST PATRICK’S CATHOLIC PARISH 

Lot 38 Amherst Street (PO Box 10) Katanning WA 6317 

Ph/Fax :  08 98 214 675 

Email:  stpatricksparishkatanning@gmail.com  

Facebook:  St Patrick’s Catholic Church — Katanning 

“Inspired by our Patron Saint and guided by the      
Gospel teachings of Jesus, St Patrick’s Parish strives   

to welcome and serve one another” 

Parish Priest:       Fr Marlon Chingwangco 

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson:    Mrs Marie Hanna 

Parish Finance Committee Chairperson:    Mr Norman Flugge 

St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School Principal: Mr Brett Wilkie  (08) 98208 100 

St Patrick’s Parish Safeguarding Officers: 

Marie Hanna:      safeguardingmh@gmail.com 0473501882 

Julie Poett::      safeguardingjp@gmail.com   0473501882 

PARISH PRAYER:  Please refer to the overhead screen 

SUNDAY 18th JUNE 2023 - 11th SNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR A 

First Reading:  Book of  Exodus 19:2-6 
From Rephidim the sons of Israel set out again; and when they reached the wilderness of   
Sinai, there in the wilderness they pitched their camp; there facing the mountain Israel 
pitched camp. Moses then went up to God, and the Lord called to him from the mountain, 
saying, ‘Say this to the House of Jacob, declare this to the sons of Israel, “You yourselves have 
seen what I did with the Egyptians, how I carried you on eagle’s wings and brought you to      
myself. From this you know that now, if you obey my voice and hold fast to my covenant, you 
of all the nations shall be my very own for all the earth is mine. I will count you a kingdom of 
priests, a consecrated nation.”   The word of the Lord. 
 
 

Responsorial Psalm: We are his people: the sheep of his flock. 
 
 

Second Reading: Second Letter of  St Paul to the Romans 5:6-11 
We were still helpless when at his appointed moment Christ died for sinful men. It is not easy 
to die even for a good man – though of course for someone really worthy, a man might be 
prepared to die – but what proves that God loves us is that Christ died for us while we were 
still sinners. Having died to make us righteous, is it likely that he would now fail to save us 
from God’s anger? When we were reconciled to God by the death of his Son, we were still 
enemies; now that we have been reconciled, surely we may count on being saved by the life 
of his Son? Not merely because we have been reconciled but because we are filled with joyful 

SATURDAY 17th June 24th June 1st July 8th July 

TAMBELLUP NO MASS  NO MASS  

BROOMEHILL    NO MASS 

Sunday 18th June 25th June 2nd July 9th July 

 KOJONUP 8.30AM 8.30AM 8.30AM 8.30AM 

KATANNING 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 

 18th June 25th June 2nd July 9th July 

Greeter     

Intro & Second Reader H. Cavoli J. Poett M. Hanna A. Schiano 

First Reader L. Ford D. Bearcroft JP Collins S. Benitez 

 
Minister of the  
Eucharist 

    

Offertory Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers 

Acolyte Alvarro Patrick Albert Angelo 

Altar Servers Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers 

CHURCH CLEANING ROSTER:  JUNE: 

CRYING ROOM: Feel free to use this room during Mass.  Kindly pack away toys at the 
end of Mass.                  

PIETY STALL:  If you wish to buy religious articles, books or cards please contact                       
Fr Marlon 

FIRST AID BOX:  located inside the Crying Room at the entrance to the Church. 

TOILET FACILITY:  Situated at the back of the Parish house;  nearest to school oval. 

RCIA/RCIC: Anyone interested in learning about becoming a Catholic please contact       
Fr Marlon or Julie Poett. 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMETABLE: 

PARISH MINISTRIES:     If you are unable to attend on your rostered date please        

arrange for someone to replace you.  Thank you! 

WEEKDAY MASSES:  NO WEEKDAY MASSES FOR THE PERIOD 19/6/23 to  
11/8/23  unless otherwise advised. 



trust in God, through our Lord Jesus Christ, through whom we have already gained our                 
reconciliation.     The word of the Lord 

 

Gospel Acclamation:  Alleluia, alleluia! The kingdom of God is near; repent, and believe the 
Good News!  Alleluia! 
 
 

Gospel:  Matthew 9:36-10:8 
When Jesus saw the crowds he felt sorry for them because they were harassed and dejected, 
like sheep without a shepherd. Then he said to his disciples, ‘The harvest is rich but the      
labourers are few, so ask the Lord of the harvest to send labourers to his harvest.’ He         
summoned his twelve disciples, and gave them authority over unclean spirits with power to 
cast them out and to cure all kinds of diseases and sickness. These are the names of the 
twelve apostles: first, Simon who is called Peter, and his brother Andrew; James the son of 
Zebedee, and his brother John; Philip and Bartholomew; Thomas, and Matthew the tax       
collector; James the son of Alphaeus, and Thaddaeus; Simon the Zealot and Judas Iscariot, 
the one who was to betray him. These twelve Jesus sent out, instructing them as follows: ‘Do 
not turn your steps to pagan territory, and do not enter any Samaritan town; go rather to the 
lost sheep of the House of Israel. And as you go, proclaim that the kingdom of heaven is close 
at hand. Cure the sick, raise the dead, cleanse the lepers, cast out devils. You received       
without charge, give without charge.’     The Gospel of the Lord 
 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time Year A   25th June 2023:  Jeremiah 
20:10-13; Letter of St Paul to the Romans 5:12-15; Matthew 10:26-33 
 
May all affected by the New South Wales bus accident receive the help which they need: 
eternal rest for the dead, healing for the injured, comfort for the grieving, courage for the 
families, support for the first responders, prevenance for doctors and nurses, unity in their 
communities. 
 

St Patrick’s Primary School  will again be celebrating the 
founding sisters of our school on Tuesday 20th June,     
Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions,  with “Bushies School”. 
Bushies school refers to the school that the sisters would 
run throughout the August school holidays, to educate the 
children who lived on farms and were not able to attend  a 

Catholic school to prepare them for the Sacraments. They provided full care to these          
students.  Some of our older parishioners will remember attending Bushies School.                 
This year they will be celebrating Bushies Day on Tuesday 20th June.  

 
Message from Bishop Holohan:  the Diocesan Synod has recommended a review and         
renewal of celebrations of the Mass in the Bunbury Diocese.  A pastoral letter has been     
issued “How can we make the Mass Relevant?”.  Copies are available at the entrance to the 
Church. 

Parish News      

Thank you most sincerely to  Monsignor John Finleyson who has ministered  to us over the 
past week.  We are very grateful and blessed to have had him here in our community.  Next 
week we welcome Fr Pat Rooney. 
 

In today's Gospel, Jesus shares his mission to       
proclaim the kingdom of heaven with his disciples. 
The disciples are sent to continue doing the work 
that Jesus has begun. This is a moment of transition 
in Matthew's Gospel. The focus has shifted from 
the ministry of Jesus to the work of the community 
that he has inaugurated. More than any other    
Gospel, Matthew's Gospel elaborates on the work 
of the Church, which is to continue after Jesus' 
death and resurrection. 
As Jesus sent his disciples to continue his work and mission, so too the Church is sent by 
Jesus. The Church is his continuing presence on earth. Every member of the Church is sent 
by Jesus to contribute to this mission. 

COLLECTIONS  4th June 11th June 

1st Collection $ 217.90 $ 318.25 

2nd Collection $   39.65 $   12.70 

Planned Giving Envelopes $ 115.00 $ 210.00 

Planned Giving Direct Debit $ 302.00 $ 302.00 

Candles - - $   50.65 

Piety - - - - 

The ability to budget can only come about through the  ‘generous financial support of             
members of the Parish who make a pledge through the “Planned Giving Programme.”                                                                  
Like all families, everyone’s pledge is important and commitment to the financial                                 
well-being of  St Patrick’s Parish is VITAL.  If you would like to join or know more about                                  
the programme please  contact the Parish Office or Mr Peter Kerin. 

Let us continue to pray for the sick members of our families and also within our 
Parish especially: (Wendy Norrish), Laline Ford and David McGuire;  Also our      
parishioners in Kerry Lodge and Bethshan, Eileen Smith, Clara Illiano, Ted 
Schaefer, Bonnie Quartermaine.  Please keep them in your prayers. 

NEW PARISHIONERS:  welcome to our Parish!  We pray you will find peace and comfort in 
our Parish and with our God.  Please join us in fellowship and community events.  Please          
complete the “Welcome to our Parish Form” from the front entrance of the Church and      
return it to the Parish Office.  Thank you and God bless. 


